560 W. Lake St. 312.440.4300 Sixth Floor Fax: 312.440.0559 Chicago, IL USA Toll-free: 888.243.3368

February 21, 2019

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro U.S. House of Representatives 2413 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

## Dear Rep. DeLauro:

On behalf of the Academy of General Dentistry (AGD) and its 40,000 membership, I write to thank you for your sponsorship of H.R. 293, the Youth Vaping Prevention Act of 2019, legislation that would help stop the sale of electronic nicotine delivery systems (ENDS) to youth by strengthening the Jenkins Act, closing tax loopholes, and restricting the sale of flavored ENDS products. Like you, the AGD is greatly concerned about the impact ecigarette and tobacco use is inflicting on the nation's youth population. The use of tobacco products is inextricably linked to an individual's oral health, and the AGD supports all efforts to curb tobacco-related product use. The correlation between the use of ecigarettes and later adoption of smoking is a hugely worrying trend set to undo years of progress in the fight against adverse smoking-related health conditions.

The AGD stands ready to work with you and your staff to generate support for this vital legislation and on future shared interests. Please do not hesitate to contact Daniel J. Buksa, JD, Associate Executive Director, Public Affairs, by phone at (312) 440-4328 or via email at <a href="mailto:Daniel.buksa@agd.org">Daniel.buksa@agd.org</a> to let us know how we may be of further assistance.

Thank you again for sponsoring this important legislation and for your ongoing efforts regarding this critical issue.

Sincerely,

Neil J. Gajjar, D.D.S., MAGD

President

Academy of General Dentistry